
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Ferrybank & Slieverue Parishes 

 

Emergency Trócaire Appeal 

This weekend an Emergency collection takes place in all parishes in Ireland to help alleviate the 

humanitarian crisis that is unfolding in East Africa, Afghanistan and other parts of the world threatened by 

the Covid 19 pandemic, Conflict and Climate Change. These countries need our help now. As you leave 

mass you can contribute to this urgent appeal. Donations can also be left in the Parish Office.  Thank you in 

anticipation. 
 

Praying for our dead during November 

For the month of November we are reminded once again of our loved ones who have died and we remember them in a special 

way and pray for them in all our Masses and Prayers during the month.  Below you will find an outline of how you can have 

them remembered. 

a). Phone the Parish Office 051 830813 with your list of names 

b). Email your list of names to the Parish Office ferrybank@ossory.ie or slieverue@ossory.ie 

c). Write out your own list and when you are visiting the Church for private prayer place it in the special 

     box located in Ferrybank or Slieverue Church and we will include them. 

Special Memorial Candles are available for €1 each from the Sacristy or the Parish Office in remembrance of your loved ones 

during the month of November and can be placed in front of the Altar in the Church. 
 

Special Mass of Remembrance  

for the Families who have lost a loved one this past year. 

The annual Mass of Remembrance for those who have lost a loved one in the last year will be celebrated on  

Wednesday 24th November in Ferrybank at 7pm and on Friday 26th November in Slieverue at 7 pm.  

Invitations will be sent to all who have lost a loved one this past year but you must register with the Parish Office to attend.    
 

Preparing for our Remembrance Masses 

In the lead up to our Masses of Remembrance families of those who have died since last November and whose funerals have 

taken place in our Churches will be contacted and invited to submit a photograph of their deceased loved on so that they can 

be displayed in our special Remembrance space in each Church. 

If you are a parishioner of Ferrybank or Slieverue and wish to have a family member who died outside our parishes during the 

year remembered you are also welcome to submit their names and a photo to the Parish Office for inclusion in the Mass. A 

candle will be lit for each family bereaved during the year & can be collected after the Masses by contacting the Parish Office.   

It is also hoped to produce a Remembrance video in time for the Masses.  For further information on any of these 

Remembrance events please contact the Parish Office. 

 
 

          7th November 2021   Thirty Second Sunday in Ordinary Time     

Mass Schedule 
 
Daily Mass  

Monday to Thursday  
10am Mass – Ferrybank      
Friday - 10.00am - Slieverue 
 
Saturday Vigil  
6pm Slieverue & 7pm Ferrybank 
 
Sunday  

 9.30am in Ferrybank    
10.30am in Slieverue 
11.30am in Ferrybank 
 
Eucharistic Adoration  

Ferrybank 
New Time Wednesday  
6.30 pm – 7.30 pm 
 
Eucharistic Adoration  

Slieverue  
Every Wednesday  
from 2.30pm – 3.30pm 

 

Remembering those who  

             have died … 

 

 

 
 
Recently Deceased 
Christine (Chris) Bergin, 

Summerville Avenue, Waterford 
 
Nora Bolger (née McDonald),  

Mullinabro, Kilmacow 
 
Anniversaries 

John Kehoe (Slieverue – Fri. 10am) 

James O’Brien, Killaspy 

Mattie Warren 
 
During the month of November we pray for 

all the faithful departed including our 

parishioners, family members, neighbours, 

friends and all who have no one to 

remember them. 
 
Grant them eternal rest, O Lord, and let 

perpetual light shine upon them!  

All our Masses and Services are live 

streamed on our Parish Webcams 

and are also available on our Parish 

Radio Ferrybank 103.9fm & 

Slieverue 106.8fm 

Mass Readings 
1 Kg 17:10-16    

Ps 145-7-10 R/V 2. 
Heb 9:24-28 
Mk 12:38-44 

 

   



Archbishop Dermot Farrell  

On 29th December 2020 Bishop Dermot Farrell was 

appointed as Archbishop-elect of Dublin. His translation to 

Dublin which took place on 2nd February 2021 brought to an 

end his time as Bishop of Ossory, he having journeyed with 

Ossory since his appointment on 3 January 2018.   Given the 

pandemic we were unable to gather at that time to mark his 

translation and to give thanks for his ministry among us.  On 

Tuesday next 9th November we will gather in St Patrick’s 

Parish Kilkenny at 7.30pm for evening prayer with 

Archbishop Dermot in thanksgiving - why not join with us in  

person or via the webcam at 

http://www.stpaticksparishkilkenny.com 
 

Weekly Church Collections 

Slieverue 30th & 31stst October 

Envelopes €304.50/Offertory (1st Nov.) €49.55/Missions €92.00 

Oss. Soc. Services €32.00/Retired Priests €29.70/Holy Places 

€2.00/Children Spec. Needs €2.00 

Slieverue Cemetery Mass Collection €2,072.00 
 

Ferrybank 30th & 31st October. 2021 

Envelopes €1066.50/Offertory €236.50/Mission Sunday  €20.00 

Ferrybank Cemetery Mass Collection €3,007.00 

Many thanks to all who contribute weekly, monthly & yearly and to 

those who donate online and by Standing Order. Your support is 

very much appreciated! 
 

Slieverue - Ministers of the Eucharist 

13th & 14th November 2021 

Sat. Vigil Mass 6.00pm – Mary Walsh 

Sunday 10.30am – Mary Walsh 
 

Ferrybank - Ministers of the Eucharist Nov. 2021 

Saturday Vigil 7.00pm Maura Moore & Elaine Searson 

Sunday   9.30am Bride Doyle & Susan Freeman   

Sunday 11.30am Margaret Hughes & Br. Frank Brennan 
  

Ferrybank -Ministers of the Word 

13th & 14th November 2021.  

Saturday 7.00pm Yvette Purdue 

Sunday   9.30am Julie Kelly 

Sunday 11.30am Una Hayden 
 

November is devoted to the faithful departed, especially 

those who have nobody to pray for them. At this time of 

the year we especially remember and pray for our loved 

ones, our neighbours, our friends, people in our 

community and others who have gone home to the care of 

God in Heaven.   

It is an ancient custom to visit a church and graveyard during the 

month to pray for the dead.  It would be nice to keep these customs 

and practise them. It is comforting to realise that our relatives have 

not gone away from us but gone before us and some day we will be 

with them in Paradise. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visitation of the Sick and Housebound 

If you are sick and unable to come out to Mass or if you 

have a family member who would like to receive Holy 

Communion at home please contact the Parish Office & Fr 

Kieran will put them on the monthly visitation list.  Please 

remember visitation can only take place following a request 

from the person themselves or a family member. 

The Pope’s intention for November 

We pray that people who suffer from depression or burn-out will 

find support and a light that opens them up to life.  
 

Safeguarding Our Children 

Our Parish Safeguarding Representatives are  

Ferrybank - Breda Freyne & Jerry Hughes 

Slieverue - Mary Kenny.  

Ms. Kathleen Sherry is the Diocesan Director of Safeguarding 

and Designated Liaison Person. Telephone: 085 802 1633 

Email: safeguarding@ossory.ie  
 

Slieverue Pastoral Council 

Padraig Byrne, Maria Condon, Keira Doyle, Jerry Forrest, 

Sile Grant, Breda Lynch (Chairperson), Tom O’ Dwyer, Kieran 

O’Shea, Martin Quilty (Secretary), Michael Shalloe, Maria Tobin 

& Mary Walsh.  

Southern Deanery Reps: Keira Doyle & Jerry Forrest  

Pastoral Area Reps: Breda Lynch & Síle Grant 
 

Ferrybank Pastoral Council 

Sr Patsy Butler, Jacinta Byrne, Bríd Fetton (Secretary),  

Eileen Fitzpatrick, Jerry Hughes, Mary Keane, Paschal Kennedy, 

Br Joe Killoran, Moira Meaney, Michael  

O’Brien (Chairperson), Kieran O’ Shea, Eileen Slattery &  

Barbara Wells 

Southern Deanery Reps: Eileen Slattery & Jacinta Byrne  

Pastoral Area Reps:  Michael O’Brien & Jacinta Byrne 
   

St. Mary’s Cathedral Restoration Draw 

The annual prize fund is €60,000 and the subscription is €120 per 

annum or €10 per month.  Draw tickets are available at the Parish 

Office.  Your support is very much appreciated.   

Be in to win! 
 

Slieverue St Vincent de Paul Conference 

Our monthly collections resume this weekend at all the masses  

 Nov 6th and 7th. 

The conference of St Vincent de Paul in Slieverue wishes to thank 

all those who gave donations during the last 18 months when we 

were unable to hold our collections. Your support is very much 

appreciated. 
 

St. Vincent de Paul – Ferrybank Conference 

The Ferrybank Conference of the St. Vincent de Paul Society also 

resume their monthly collections at all Masses this weekend. 

Many, many thanks to all who gave in donations during the last 

eighteen months, your support has been very much appreciated! 
 
 

Very Rev. Kieran O’Shea P.P.    Tel. 051-830813    

Website  www.ferrybankslieverueparishes.ie   

 Ferrybank/Slieverue Parish Office Tel. 830813         Mon. -Fri. 10am to 1pm   Ms. Marie Cashin/Ms. Angela O’Brien 

   Eigse Sliabh Rua 

Eigse Sliabh Rua will be held this year on Nov 12th, 16th and 18th. Due to COVID restrictions and 

following a very successful zoom last year we have decided to use zoom again. 
 
 Friday Nov12th. “ Waterford Streets ….a tribute to Danny Dowling “ A talk by local historian Mr Joe Falvey 

 Tuesday Nov 16th.  “ The removal of orphans from the Workhouses”  A talk by Mr Dermot Power local historian 

 Thursday Nov18th  “ From Piltown to the Congo and back.”    

 Parishioner Mr John O Halloran will tell us about his two terms in the Congo in 1961.   

 Room ID 332 478 4498.     Password 5869 

 

 

http://www.stpaticksparishkilkenny.com/

